
TOWN OF BARNSTABLE 
Waterways Committee Meeting May 23, 2017  

Minutes 
A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on May 23, 2017 at 
Town Hall - Selectman's Conference Room.  The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by 
Chairman Jack Meade. 
 
Call to Order: 
     Board Members present: Jack Meade, Peter Cross, Paul Everson and Robert Hazelton 
     Board Members absent: Ted Komenda 
     Town Staff present: Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring Officer     

 
Meeting Minutes: 
Approval of April 25, 2017 meeting minutes. Approved as written. 
 
Notice of Intent (NOI): 
1. Clancy, James – 417 Lakeside Drive West, Centerville – Applicant is proposing to replace 

and reconfigure the existing driveway and walls, repair/replace existing wall and steps to pier, 
and replace and extend the existing pier. No Objections 

2. Goodwin, Robert H – 157 Pleasant Street, Hyannis (Parcel 326052). Applicant is proposing 
dredging. No Objections 
 

MOORING APPEALS – The following permit holders missed the deadline and are appealing for 
reinstatement.  
1. Charles Cormay - Halls Creek Reinstated 
2. John O’Connell – Barnstable Harbor Main East Reinstated 
3. Carl Nedeau – Barnstable Harbor Vanduzer Reinstated 
4. Brian O’Neill – Denial of Change of vessel Hyannisport Change of Vessel Upheld – Scott 

Schilling Represented – LLC Owned 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
1. Draft Mooring Area Guidelines for review with Waterways Committee Members. Ok to 

present and discuss with Waterways Committee. A few mooring areas will be 
discussed at each Waterways Meeting.   

2. Hyannisport Mooring field discussion of the sand accretion and mooring gridding system 
requested by Evans Arnold, Holly Arnold, and Carrey Singmaster. Hyannisport Civic 
Association presented to Waterways and Harbormaster. Issues with moorings losing 
water closest to the beach. Civic Association will provide soundings of Hyannisport 
Mooring Area. Will work with Harbormaster in the future to brain storm ideas for 
moving moorings to deep water/re-organization of mooring field. Harbormaster looks  

      forward to working with the Hyannisport Civic Association to address concerns. 
 
Correspondence: Discuss Cotuit Mosquito Yacht Club 
Harbormaster Report: Brian W. Taylor finished Harbormaster Training obtaining 
Captains License through New England Maritime. Seasonal Waterways staff has starts 
Saturday May 27, 2017. They will be around picking up trash. Spoke briefly about the 
amount of time it takes to hear back from people when offering moorings.  
Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair:  None 
 
Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM. 
Respectfully submitted, 
        Brian W. Taylor, Assistant Harbormaster/Mooring Officer 

 


